Montpelier Planning Commission Meeting

February 8, 2016

Approved 6/13/16
Present: Jon Anderson, Barbara Conrey, Tina Ruth, John Adams, Leslie Welts, Michael Miller, Brandy Saxton, Kim Cheney (by phone), Eileen Simpson.

Call to order by the Chair:  The meeting was called to order by the Vice-Chair, Jon Anderson.

Approval of the agenda:  Tina made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, Barbara seconded.  The motion passed on a 6-0 vote.
Comments from the Chair:  There were no comments from the Vice-Chair.   

Public hearing regarding draft zoning bylaws:

Jon explained that comments will be taken, the draft is sent to the City Council, they can make changes to be sent back to the Planning Commission.

Open the floor to public comments and questions on draft zoning bylaws and draft River Hazard Area bylaws

Jack McCullough from Town Street spoke first regarding the concerns as Chair of the Montpelier Housing Task Force.  They feel that new housing is very important, of all levels and types.

Alan Goldman from Terrace Street thanked the Commission for slowing down the process to adoption.  Kim mentioned that specific comments and concerns in writing help to clarify issues for consideration.  Alan stated he should have something in writing to present in a week.

A gentleman from Town Street was the next person to speak.  He was concerned about the catch all phrase “conditional use”.  Jon asked him to present what his proposed changes would be in writing.

Robbe Harold from Town Street was the next to speak.  She spoke about 250 Main Street and the site limitations due to traffic and drainage.

David Putter from Town Street spoke next.

Eileen Simpson, a member of the Commission spoke about Murray Hill, where she is a resident.  Murray Hill is not walkable and is not on city water, but they are on city sewer.

Jeff Byer spoke next about open spaces.

Review and approval of the RFP for the Master Plan rewrite:  Mike has it about 90% done and will send it out.
Other business:  Jon and Kim will be out of town for the next few weeks.  The next meeting is scheduled for the 22nd, but it’s vacation week and Brandy can’t make it.  Leslie will chair the next meeting on the 29th.  A Saturday meeting for March 12 will be used to finish up the punch list.
Begin review of comments and vote on changes (table attached:  There are 167 proposed changes. Orange proposed change from public to clarify language and staff agrees.  Pink are organizational changes.  Blue are changes to technical standards, many are DPW comments.  Orange and pink will be accepted unless someone wants to discuss them further.  Green is where staff disagrees with public comments.
# 4 “add exception for public art” – accepted

# 12 “individual use tables for each district make the regulations difficult to administer – Brandy believes the staff wants to discuss it with the Commission.  It will be tabled until Audra can attend.
# 13 “need to clarify how neighborhood descriptions are to be used in the regulatory context” – Brandy will add clarification.

# 14 “need to clarify relationship between design review and the architectural standards in the zoning districts.  DRC approval indicates meeting architectural standards” – staff can look at the 3 districts and see if it can be done.

# 21 “principal buildings – keep this the same as under current zoning and align this with number of homes allowed on a shared driveway” – this one will be tabled.

# 22 “using buildable land rather than total lot area…” – Eileen has been asked how this will affect the tax rolls.  GIS data doesn’t provide reliable data to make determinations.  This will be tabled for Audra’s comments.
# 23 has no change recommended.

# 24 “no need to require corner lots to have minimum frontage on each street” – there was agreement to change the wording to “lots that front on more than one street will only be required to meet minimum frontage requirements on one street”.
# 25 “need to align frontage requirement with minimum ROW requirement” – agreement to revise to “not less than 15 feet”.
# 27 “missing description of Court Street neighborhood” – merge it with the Downtown Business neighborhood.

# 30 no change recommended – Brandy will rewrite something and present it.
# 36 “riverfront dimension standards” – no change recommended – the Commission agreed.

# 39 “set a consistent water setback standard” – revise water setback to 50 ft minimum for all lots.
# 40 “there should not be a minimum height standard” – the Commission agreed to eliminate it.

# 42 Same as # 39.

# 43  “mixed use residential” – go with staff recommendation.

Adjournment:  Kim made a motion to adjourn, John seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Tami Furry

Recording Secretary

